
Dear NRG Supporter,

Metgasco (aka Metafiasco) begins to work towards achieving its foul 
designs, and we anticipate that we will be busy, with three core wells 
scheduled for drilling in coming weeks (two near Grafton and one near 
Casino) and more to come. I suggest that people opposed to turning 
the NR into a gas filed ghet ready for action. If you can come to a 
protest for more than one day, get your camping gear ready. Together 
with Nimbin Enviro Centre NRG will be responsible for setting up a 
field kitchen. If you have any cups or bowls that you can spare (and 
don’t want back) please put them with your stuff and bring along 
when answering the call. We anticipate action from 10th December 
but could be any time.

Please familiarise yourself with attached images of the drill rigs that 
will be travelling down from Queensland,  and report immediately if 
you see one, take photos if you can, and follow it to see where it goes. 
The company that Metgasco has contracted is AJ Lucas, keep an eye 
out for any vehicles with the company logo, which is also attached.
This is a link to the AJ Lucas website for your 
interest.http://www.lucas.com.au/capabilities/drilling/exploration
We need to stay vigilant and connected to our community as we fight 
to resist this polluting, destructive and risky industry.

http://www.lucas.com.au/capabilities/drilling/exploration


The current situation at Glenugie near Grafton, which is the site of the 
current action, is that locals are maintaining a vigil and continue to 
monitor the site where the pad has been prepared for drilling, 
supporters are welcome to visit. Watch this space as we may be called 
to action again at a moments notice!
The recent comments by Martin Ferguson the Federal Minister for 
Resources, Energy and Tourism attacking the methane emissions 
findings of Dr Santos and Dr Maher are yet another indicator that our 
Government is fundamentally tied to the Mining Sector and can not be 
relied on to represent us. It can be difficult and confronting for many 
of us to realise many of our elected representatives do not actually 
represent us, but that realisation is exactly what drives us to act! We 
thank you for the actions you take every day, if we all fight together 
we can make a difference.
Congratulations must also go to Janelle Saffin for speaking out against 
this outrageous attack.
http://www.abc.net.au/news/2012-11-22/page-mp-csg/4385806
Thanks to Elly Bird for most of this info.

http://www.abc.net.au/news/2012-11-22/page-mp-csg/4385806

